
July, Aug, Sept. 2022 

 

“Let the words of my mouth, and the meditation of my heart, be acceptable in thy sight, O LORD.” Psalm 19:14 

 

Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  

 

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support and for your part in the ministry in South Africa. God is 

so good, and I am so thankful for His abundant blessings and for providing for all my needs. 

 

The Lord continues to work at Abundant Life Baptist church. Just one 

year ago, the children’s Sunday School class was running 5-6 children 

each week. I am so excited that in the last year, we have seen church 

growth and now the Sunday School is averaging 14-15 children each 

week. Praise the Lord! It has been a blessing to be a part of children’s 

ministry, as well as be involved in the music program.  

 

Thank you for your continued prayers regarding South African Nursing Registration. I have finally seen some 

progress. I am waiting on one set of documents to arrive before the Nursing Council will review my application 

to determine eligibility to take exams. I would ask that you please pray specifically that I will be able to 

take exams in the beginning of 2023.  

 

One of the opportunities of working with LFM is the need to visit 

the provincial clinics. One such visit, took me to the Premature Unit 

at the hospital. While I was there, the staff were discussing that they 

were running low on nappies/diapers. This unit houses over 50    

neonatal/sick babies and they were down to just a few diapers.  This 

allowed our team the opportunity to supply around 1500 diapers to 

get them through the weekend. We were able to meet a need and 

hopefully open a door for future ministry opportunities.  

 

I would ask that you please pray for our current visa situation in South Africa. Please pray that those of 

us who are in the process of acquiring a visa will be issued or renewed visas.  

 

The last several months have brought many challenges, but I am so thankful that God’s grace is sufficient.  

 

“And he said unto me, My grace is sufficient for thee: for my strength is made perfect in weakness. Most gladly 

therefore will I rather glory in my infirmities, that the power of Christ may rest upon me.”                       

2 Corinthians 12:9 

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support, 

 

Hannah Bennett 

HANNAH BENNETT  

MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

 Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall,  
Port Elizabeth, SA 60; Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org  

 Little Fish Ministries: https://littlefishministries.org  
 Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org) 

 Sending Church: Fellowship Baptist Church Durham, NC 
 

PRAISES: 

--Thanny’s continued healing 

--Sunday School Growth 

--Ministry opportunities 

PRAYERS: 

--Thanny’s cancer care follow-up 

--Nursing License Registration 

--Abundant Life Baptist Church  

--LFM Team & the kids in our care  

--Visa situation in SA  
 

Local Clinic Diaper Shopping 

Sunday School  Special Music 
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